
The Prinsburg City Council held its Public Hearing on December 10 , 2024, at 6:30 pm in 
the city council room.  Mayor Roger Ahrenholz called the meeting to order.  Present were 
council members Dan Negen, Dalen Folkerts, and Greg Bonnema, as well as City employee 
Sarah Van Dyken and Nolan Slagter.   
 
Art 1. Greg Bonnema presented the 2025 Tax Levy in the amount of $484,761.00.  This 
would be a 2% increase from 2024, but it is less than what was proposed at our September 
meeting.  Discussion was made regarding the Rural Service Rate, which is 42.75%, but no 
action was taken at this time.   
 
Art 2. Greg Bonnema presented the Budget for 2025.   

   General Revenue- $659,456.00 

   General Expense- $650,744.00  
  Enterprise Funds: 
   Water Revenue - $80,000.00 
   Water Expense - $78,000.00 
   Sewer Revenue- $220,000.00 
   Sewer Expense- $160,000.00 
 
  
 
Art 3. Ordinance #21 was presented at our Public Hearing for comments.  No comments 

were made.  Dan Negen made a motion to approve Resolution 2024-10 A RESOLUTION 

APPROVING ORDINANCE #21. Dalen Folkerts supported this motion. AYES:  Roger 
Ahrenholz, Dan Negen, Dalen Folkerts, Greg Bonnema and Mitch Swart.  NAYS: none 
 
 
Greg made a motion to adjourn the Public Hearing at 7:00 pm.  Dalen Folkers supported 
the motion.  AYES:  Roger Ahrenholz, Dan Negen, Dalen Folkerts, Greg Bonnema and 
Mitch Swart.  NAYS: none 
 
 
Sarah Van Dyken, City Administrator 


